

DANWA P.O. BOX 55558 DEL CITY, OK 73155 1725 COPIES PUBLISHED MONTHLY

DANWA Officers, email, and website info.

President - Ron McCall 677-7923

Email: danwapres@cox.net

Vice President - James Gordon 343-6020

Email: jasgordon@cox.net

Secretary - Pat Satterwhite 412-7925

Email: psatterwhite@cox.net

Treasurer - Rex Warlick 249-5927

Email rexwarlick@cox.net

Asst. Treasurer - Karla Trude 640-9315

Patrol Capt - vacant

Email

Newsletter Editor - Joe Satterwhite

850-2177 Email: danwanews@cox.net

District Captains: These are the people responsible for getting your newsletters to the block captains for delivery.

District 1: Steve Gold-501-7080

District 2: Ron McCall—517-0502

District 3: Jim Highfill—206-7457

District 4: David Ellison-641-2193

DANWA Website www.danwa.org

Del City Code Enforcement 670-7379 codecomplaints@cityofdelcity.com

Del City Animal Control Officer Teresa Touchet DCPD—677-2443

Dates to remember:

DANWA General Meeting— Calvary Christian Church in the annex just north of the church, 3900 Epperly Dr. at 7:00 pm, second Monday of the month.

The Patrol Meeting will follow the General Membership meeting at the Calvary Christian Church annex.

CERT General Training Meeting, at 7:00 pm, Del City Community Center, second Tuesday of the month.

Del Aire Defender

DEL AIRE NEIGHBORHOOD
WATCH ASSOCIATION

M A Y 2 0 2 0

From the DANWA President:

Greetings Friends & Neighbors.

Yes we are still here with you, however, in compliance with the COVID-19 mandate to practice social distancing, we did cancel the April 13th DANWA General Meeting. We've also decided to cancel the May 11th meeting as well. We will keep you advised on the June 8th meeting. One other major cancelation is the May 16th Armed Forces and Shriners Parade. Sorry kids no bouncy balls and candy in the streets this year.

It's well known that DANWA is a strong supporter of our heroes in the Del City Police and Fire Departments and we will continue to appreciate their dedication and sacrifices. Now another group of HEROS are putting their lives on the line for us. I'm referring to all those Doctors, Nurses and Ambulance Drivers who are dealing with this pandemic, hands on. But let's not forget the lab techs, cleaning personal, food prepares and the host of others in support fields to our health care system. May I suggest that the next time you meet one of these heroes you thank them and give them a big (six feet away) hug.

I pray that you all are doing well. Remember, together we will get through this. After all we are Americans from Oklahoma.

May God keep you and yours.

Ron McCall DANWA President

(405) 677-7923 danwapres@cox.net

Armed Forces Day/Shriners
Parade is also cancelled this year
because of the COVID-19 Virus.

Due to the COVID-19 virus precautions the May 11, 2020 general meeting is canceled.



DEL AIRE DEFENDER

Avoiding SSA scams during COVID-19

April 7, 2020 by Jim Kreidler Consumer Education Specialist, FTC

While some of you are home, practicing social distancing and frequent hand washing to avoid the Coronavirus, remember that scammers are still busy trying to take advantage of people. Some scammers are pretending to be from the Social Security Administration (SSA) and trying to get your Social Security number or your money.

Here's what to know:

- Do not trust caller ID. Scam calls may show up on caller ID as the Social Security Administration and look like the agency's real number, but it's not the SSA calling. (This is called "spoofing").
- Your Social Security number is not about to be suspended. And your bank accounts are not about to be seized.

Don't verify your Social Security number or any other personal information to anyone who calls out of the blue. If you already did, visit Identi-tyTheft.gov/SSA to find out what steps you can take to protect your credit and your identity.

- SSA will never call to threaten your benefits or tell you to wire money, send cash, or put money on gift cards. Anyone who tells you to do those things is a scammer. Every time.
- Talk about it. If you're getting these calls, chances are your friends and family are too. Please talk with them about it.
- People who know about scams are much less likely to fall for them. So by discussing them you are helping protect people you care for and people in your community.

Want more information on the latest Coronavirusrelated scams we're seeing? Visit ftc.gov/ coronavirus, and sign up for our consumer alerts.

(This post is part of the FTC's imposter scam series.)

Another link to watch is www.consumer.ftc.gov







DANWA Area Crime Statistics for March 2020 plus City wide stats

 $Prowler = 0 (0) [0] \{0\}$

<u>Vandalism = 1 (0) [1] {5}</u> 43xx Epperly Dr.	03/13/2020	19:51
Larceny = 3 (3) [4] 16} 46xx SE 29 th St.(Business) 35xx Del View Dr. 42xx Angela Dr.	03/05/2020 03/17/2020 03/21/2020	11:38 07:53 19:09
Residential Burglary = 1 (2) [1] 47xx Woodview Dr. Robbery/Extortion = 0 (1) [0] {6	03/31/2020	08:41
Stolen Vehicle = 1 (3) [1] {6} 31xx Sunnylane Rd. (Business)	03/28/2020	23:00
Auto Burglary = 3 (1) [3] {11} 47xx Castle Bay Cove (Gated) 48xx Del Aire Dr.	03/11/2020 03/31/2020	14:59 07:23
Burglary of Business = 1 (0) [0] 40xx Sunnylane Rd.	03/28/2020	05:02

X = Current month count

- () = Prior month count
- [] = Same month last year
- { } = Del City wide count for same period

ANIMAL PROBLEMS??? 677-2443

So far our quadrant of the city has not had the problem of who to call when you have an animal problem. It's pretty plain and simple, **FIRST CALL dispatch 677-2443** and tell them the animal problem, **DO NOT** put it on face book or other social media FIRST and forget to call dispatch as the ACO doesn't have time to monitor those outlets, plus, it needs to go through the central point of the city dispatch.

ANIMAL PROBLEMS??? 677-2443

We are attempting to keep the newsletter going with information that will be helpful to and accurate for you and your family.